

ASSESSMENT ABOUT RECOUNT TEXT AND LEGEND

I. RECOUNT (1-15)



Foto: Eksplora wisata (Pari)

Number 1-5 refer to the following text

My First Trip to Pari Island

Last September, I went to Pari Island for a holiday. I went there with Sarah, Andi, Eveline, and Yoko. That was my first time to travel there.

Our boat departed from Muara Angke port to the island at 8.00 AM. We arrived at Pari Island around 10.00 AM. After that, we went to our guest house that we had booked before. Fortunately, our guest house was located near to the port, so we did not have to walk so far. The first thing that we did after that was rent bicycle. It only cost IDR 20.000 per day. Then we did cycling for a while and had lunch before we decided to do snorkeling.

When we went snorkeling, the fisherman who became our guide brought us to the beach far enough from our guest house. We did snorkeling there. The water was very clear. We could see groups of tiny fishes and beautiful coral under the sea. After we did snorkeling for approximately three hours, we returned to our guest house. We ended up the first day by getting dinner and took some walks around.

On the second day, we woke up so early to watch sunrise. We did not need to go far to watch the sunrise because our guest house was so near to the beach and we could watch the sunrise there. Sunrise on the beach, what a beautiful view!

After we spent long enough time to watch the sunrise, we decided to get breakfast. There was a festival at that time. We went to the festival and had breakfast there. We ate some delicious sea foods. We felt time went so fast that day. We needed to return to our guest house because our boat that would bring us home would depart at 10.00 AM.

In summary, my first trip to Pari Island was so enjoyable. I would like to visit this place again together with my family in another chance.

<https://www.studiobelajar.com/recount-text/>

1. After reading the first paragraph , what we infer from it that it is a....
 - A. orientation
 - B. event
 - C. re-orientation
 - D. conclusion

2. Here are the objects to be visited by the writer in paragraph 2, except :
 - A. Muara Angke
 - B. guest house
 - C. Pari Island
 - D. playground

3. Here are the acitivities which are done by the writer, except :
 - A. riding
 - B. fishing
 - C. snorkeling
 - D. getting lunch

4. From paragraph 4 we infer that the writer....
 - A. woke up late
 - B. watched the sunset
 - C. saw the beatiful moon
 - D. enjoyed the nice panorama.

5. The following are the event that had been presented by the writer....
 - A. watching the sunset.
 - B. going to the festival
 - C. eating some curry dish
 - D. returning the his house

Number 6-8 refer to the following personal recount text

Yesterday, my family and I went to Jatim Park, Batu, with my older brother's car. We headed from Kediri at 4 AM and finally got there at 8. We were so hungry when we got to Batu, so we decided to buy some breakfast near the Jatim Park.

At half-past 9, we entered the park for the first time. I was so amazed by the park's architecture. There are so many rides and game centers inside it. So far, Ghost Hospital ride was the best one I'd ever through.

At 12.30 PM, we gathered to have lunch and Dzuhur pray. Afterward, I accompanied my sister to play some rides and buy souvenirs. We finished our trip by 4 o'clock and went back to Kediri.

6. After reading the text above, we can infer that the writer went to Jatim with....
 - A. himself
 - B. his friend
 - C. his family
 - D. his colleagues.
7. In paragraph 2 we can read that the writer was so amazed with....
 - A. Park's design of building
 - B. many rides
 - C. game centers
 - D. Ghost Hospital
8. From the last paragraph we can conclude that
 - A. the writer gathered to have lunch
 - B. the writer closed his activity by going to the other place.
 - C. the writer went back to Jawa Barat.
 - D. the writer accompanied his sister before going home.

Number 9-11 refer to the following factual Recount

Before the Coronavirus case happened, China had faced the same desolating case 18 years ago. SARS virus had claimed the lives of 774 victims worldwide just in a year.

The virus first spread in Guangdong province at the end of 2002. However, the Chinese government decided to conceal the case regarding the fear that it would shake the Chinese economy.

Finally at the beginning of 2003, China could handle the SARS case no more. An infected man called Zhou Zuofen became the first super-spreader of SARS inside the hospital. Therefore, since the government deliberately hid the case, not a single victim knew they were infected until March 2003.

Until the end of May 2003, there were 8200 infection cases happened all around the world.

<https://www.kampunginggris.id/recount-text-dalam-bahasa-inggris-disertai-contoh>

9. The best title for the text above is....
 - A. China and the fact of corona virus
 - B. the history of corona virus
 - C. how corona virus happens
 - D. the effect of corona virus
10. After reading the text above, we can conclude that paragraph 2 is ...
 - A. orientation
 - B. event
 - C. reorientation
 - D. conclusion

11. From paragraph 3 we can infer that
- A. China hid the corona vires case till March
 - B. there is no morea case in China.
 - C. Corona virus had been the wordly virus
 - D. China has no case of the virus.

Number 12-14 refer to the following text



Foto : Shopee

Last week I went to the theatre. It was the only theatre at my town.

I had 1 free ticket to watch a movie.

I had no idea about the movie I would like to watch and I did not know the schedule of that theatre. So that, I just wanted to come and see if there was any good movie.

I parked my motorcycle at the parking area and I walked slowly at the hall of the theatre.

I took my ticket on my wallet and go to the information **section** to ask about how to use the ticket that day.

Unfortunately, I missed it. The ticket was already expired 2 days before.

I went home and I was very disappointed about that.

<https://www.gudangpelajaran.com/contoh-recount-text/>

12. The best title for the text above is....
- A. The expired ticket
 - B. my lost ticket
 - C. wathing tv
 - D. going down town
13. After reading paragrap 3, we can infer that....
- A. The writer had a good idea to see the movie.
 - B. The writer knew the schedule of the movie.
 - C. The writer speculated the movie at the day.
 - D. The witer sold his free ticket.
14. The last paragraph shows us that the writer....
- A. was sad
 - B. felt happy
 - C. was glad
 - D. felt angry
15. The synonym of "section " is....
- A. booth
 - B. house
 - C. building
 - D. field

II. LEGENDS (16-25)

Malin Kundang

Orientation

Once Upon a time, lived a diligent boy named Malin Kundang. He lived in the seashore with his mother. They were very poor, but they lived quiet and harmonious.

Complication

One day, a big ship closed to the beach near their village. They asked peoples to join work in their ship and went to the cross island. Malin Kundang wanted to join with them because he wanted to improve his family's life. But his mother didn't permit him. She worried to Malin. Malin still kept his argument... and finally he sailed with the bigship. Several years later, Malin Kundang succed and he became rich trader. Then, he came to his native village with his beatiful wife, but his wife didn't know Malin's real descent. His happy mother quickly approached Malin and brought a plate of village cake, Malin's Favorite. But Malin didn't admit that woman as his poor mother, and then he kicked the village cakewhich brought by his mother until scattered.

Resolution

His mother very broken heart because MALin rebellious to her, who had growth him. Then, his mother cursed Malin became stone. Suddenly, the bigship which Malin's had was vacillated by a big storm and all of his crewman tossed aside out. Malin realized that was his fault that rebellious his mother. He bowed down and became a stone.

<https://www.bahasainggris.co.id/contoh-narrative-text-malin-kundang>

16. From the text above , how many part of section in the generic structure of the legend above?
 - A. 2
 - B. 3
 - C. 4
 - D. 5
17. From paragraph I we infer that....
 - A. Malin Kundang is a happy boy.
 - B. He lived in the suburb of the place.
 - C. He has very poor parents.
 - D. He lived in such a noisy place.
18. From the paragraph 2 we can find the correct things , except :
 - A. One day, a big ship closed to the beach near their village.
 - B. They asked peoples to join work in their ship and went to the cross island.
 - C. Malin Kundang wanted to join with them because he wanted to improve his family's life.
 - D. Malin's mother permitted him to go.

19. The last paragraph shows us that

- A. His mother very broken heart because Malin rebellious to her, who had growth him.
- B. Malin's mother cursed Malin became a temple.
- C. The bigship which Malin's had was vacillated by sliding ground.
- D. He bowed down and became a big building.

Number 20-25 refer to the following text

Toba lake

In one village of North Sumatera, there lived a poor farmer named Toba. One day, he went fishing. Luckily, he got a beautiful goldfish. He carried it home then planned to cook it. When he got home, the fish turned into a beautiful woman.

The woman told him that she was cursed. She asked Toba to keep it as a secret. Toba agreed it only with one condition that she would marry him. Then they got married and soon had one child named Samosir. This boy liked to eat much food.

One day, mother asked Samosir to bring lunch to father. On the way to rice field, he stopped and ate most of food. After that, he gave the rest of food to his father. Toba was very angry and shouted at Samosir "You, a fish kid, you are so greedy!" Samosir cried and ran toward his mother. He asked mother why father called him a fish kid.

The woman was really upset that Toba broke his promise. Mother and son disappeared. Soon there were springs that caused a vast lake. It's called Toba Lake. A land in the middle of Toba Lake is called Samosir Island.

<https://englishcoo.com/contoh-narrative-text-legend/>

20. What is the title of the text above?

- A. toba lake
- B. the history of toba lake
- C. the recount of toba
- D. toba and the lake

21. Here is the characteristic of the farmer Toba....

- A. hard working
- B. careless
- C. can not keep the promise
- D. easy going

22. What did Toba get when he went fishing ?

- A. a fish
- B. a beautiful woman
- C. a nice son
- D. a golden pan

23. How did the woman tell the secret ? by telling that....

- A. she was a princess
- B. she would be his wife
- C. she was cursed
- D. she was a beautiful woman

24. From the text we know that the name of Toba's son is....

- A. Samson
- B. Sumasir
- C. Samosir
- D. Sumisar

25. After reading all the paragraph we identify that story was in....

- A. happy ending
- B. hanging ending
- C. unclear ending
- D. sad ending